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In this issue:

· Southern California Consensus TCIF Working Group Meeting Update
· Media Advisory on Metro Rally to Protest Governor’s Budget Cuts in Transportation
· Media Inquiry on “Subway to the Sea”


	Southern California Consensus TCIF Working Group Meeting Update

On July 16, the Southern California Consensus Trade Corridor Infrastructure (TCIF) Working Group met to discuss revisions to the draft Consensus Position Document.  Representatives from the Port of Los Angeles, Port of Long Beach, ACTA, ACE, RCTC, SANBAG, SCRRA, VCTC, OCTA, Caltrans (Districts 7 and 8) and Metro participated in the discussions.

The group discussed a number of issues including the allocation calculation formula and their effort to include the Consensus Position document in an Assembly bill.  

Also discussed was the Region Decision-Making Process for the TCIF List.  The participating agencies were encouraged to provide information on proposed projects to be included on the TCIF project list.  This information will be used to develop the Preliminary Multi-County Goods Movement Action Plan List of Projects, which should be ready for the next meeting.
The next meeting is scheduled for July 31, 2007 at 10:00 a.m.
Media Advisory on Metro Rally to Protest Governor’s Budget Cuts in Transportation

This afternoon, Media Relations issued a Media Advisory inviting the news media to attend a press conference tomorrow morning on the Governor’s proposed budget.  In addition, Regional Communications issued an urgent e-mail invitation to key stakeholders throughout Los Angeles County to participate in tomorrow’s press conference.  E-mail notices were sent to cities, Council of Governments, municipal operators, chambers of commerce and other business organizations, and other interested individuals and groups.

Alarmed by the threat of losing up to $1.3 billion statewide to fund new highways and transit projects, Metro Board Chair Pam O’Connor and Mayor Antonio Villaraigosa will join other elected officials, transportation, business and community leaders from throughout Southern California in a rally at Metro’s headquarters building in downtown Los Angeles Thursday morning to protest the Governor’s budget proposals.  Los Angeles County, alone, could lose $336 million this fiscal year, jeopardizing the Exposition Light Rail project, siphoning funds that could pay for bus operations and critical highway improvements such as the I-5 widening project at the Orange County/LA County Line.  Mobility projects throughout Southern California, likewise, could face delays or be scuttled.  As legislative leaders and the Governor debate the new state budget, the Governor has proposed shifting “spillover gas tax monies” from transportation to general fund purposes then pulling a “bait and switch” to backfill some of the monies with the state transportation bond monies voters approved last fall for a variety of highway, public transit and goods movement projects.
The purpose of the press conference is to make the public aware of the Governor’s proposed cuts to public transit putting both transit and highway projects at risk.  Furthermore, the public must know that the Governor is proposing to use Proposition 1B proceeds to balance the budget -- betraying the voters’ trust.

When:
Thursday, July 19, 2007, 10:30 a.m.

Where:
Metro Headquarters, One Gateway Plaza, Downtown Los Angeles, Front Plaza

For more information about the event, please contact:

Michael Turner
(213) 922-2122

Marc Littman
(213) 922-4609

Media Inquiry on “Subway to the Sea”

KFWB Radio interviewed Metro staff last night at a community meeting sponsored by the Southern California Transit Advocates to discuss a possible westward subway extension.  Metro staff told the group and the reporter that Metro is just beginning the study to determine what the project may be.  Staff stressed all options will be evaluated and that no decisions have been made about a potential route or even whether the project would be a subway.  Staff explained that any major project must have environmental approval, be included in Metro's Long Range Transportation Plan and have funding secured.
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